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Minutes of the AGM of Aylesbury Cycling UK
Queens Park centre Aylesbury – 11th April 2023 at 19:30
Attendance

Jeremy Scothern, Philip Baronius, Yvonne Redmond, Pete Nettle, Ben Parry, Neil Dury, Colin Payne, Malcom Ash, Jacqueline King, Nick Vere-White, Neil Morris, Peter Robinson, Ben Parry 
Apologies

None given from our members. 
Committee attendance
Peter Robinson, Ben Parry, Philip Baronius, Nick Vere-White, Jeremy Scothern, Neil Morris
Matters arising from AGM 2022
No matters were raised, and no objections given. 

Chair’s Report by Peter Robinson
Welcome everyone; thanks for turning out to support us. Thanks to my fellow committee members for their efforts during the year. Thanks to everyone who has led a ride during the year; without you, we wouldn’t have a ride programme.

On the agenda, we have a motion to change the name of our group from Aylesbury CTC to Aylesbury Cycling UK, so it may be worth explaining a bit of the background to this.  In 2012 the Cyclists’ Touring Club converted from a club to a charity changing its name to Cycling UK in 2016.  The reason for this, was that government agencies were not willing to fund projects to promote cycling, (like the Big Bike Revival), via a club, which exists only to serve its own members.  Cycling UK was able to reclaim tax by converting to a charity and gained about £200k I think from memory, but the bigger reason was that as a charity Cycling UK could attract future funding to promote cycling to a wider audience than a traditional cycling club membership.  The mission of Cycling UK states that:

“We want a cleaner, happier and healthier world. We want people of all ages, backgrounds and abilities to be able to cycle safely, easily and enjoyably.”

“Cycling UK has championed the cause of cycling for more than 140 years. We promote all forms of cycling, protect the interests of existing and would-be cyclists, and inspire people across the UK to discover the joys of cycling.”
Our successful Newcomer Rides certainly contribute to this aim.  While encouraging new cyclists we are still able to organise any other cycling activities that appeal to members.  My personal enthusiasm is still touring; using a bike to explore, but it is a small part of the cycling that I do, and The Cyclists’ Touring Club name is from a different era.
Secretary Report

Firstly, many thanks to you all for joining us at the AGM. It is massively encouraging to see so many of our members taking part in the rides that are being organised every week. As you can imagine, these rides do take an enormous amount of planned and, I would like to thank all the Leaders that make the time to arrange and lead our members around our beautiful countryside. Safety of our members is paramount, and thus far there have been no reported incidents. This past year has seen an increased focus on our Easy Pace and Newcomer rides, and I would like to extend my thanks to Jeremy Scothern who has proved such an amazing programme to encourage our lapsed members and new alike to join us on weekly ride. It is with great sadness that Philip Baronius has stepped down as our Step-Up rides’ coordinator after so many years. Philip will remain as the rides Secretary; I think you all will join me in thanking him for all his support and tireless enthusiasm for the Step-Up rides. As a result, we will need a member to fill this position. In addition, Neil Morris too has also decided to step down as the Moderate Rides Coordinator and again a massive thank you Neil for all your support and efforts over the past year. I am very much hoping to get out more this year and I look forward in seeing both old and new faces on the rides each week. 
Report of the Rides Secretary
This was circulated to all members ahead of the AGM, and Philip Baronius (Ride Sec) delivered a structured overview. 
Overall, there has been quite an increase of new members which is very encouraging. The new Easy Pace and Newcomers format has proved very successful under the leadership of Ben Parry and Jeremy Scothern. The Step-Up rides have been steadily increasing over the past year and we have seen members joining the Step-Up rides from the Easy Pace rides. The Moderate rides have been popular, but as you can see from the table below, these rides are supported by males as opposed to our female members. The largest spread of male and female rides is from the Easy pace and Newcomers rides, closely followed by the Step-Up rides. The below table shows the average number of ‘Riders per Ride’.
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UNDERS 30 MILES EP/NC 39 11 7 4

30-50 MILES SU 39 7 4 2

50 MILES PLUS M 41 8 7 0


Leaders 

Most of the rides in all the groups are being led by the same people. This is just not fair. I welcome ideas on how to solve this. Should there be a rota? Most weeks on WhatsApp someone will ask if there’s a ride on Sunday (when the ride list is blank) why don’t they just say there’s no planned ride this week I will lead one. There is always plenty of support and routes available to assist new leaders. I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who led a ride this year. 

New shared ride list and forms 

The shared ride list seems to work well, and I regularly receive leader volunteer and report forms, all from the same people. 

Planning and publishing Rides 

Whilst WhatsApp is very convenient and good for social commentary, all rides should be shared as Events on Facebook in addition to WhatsApp please. It can be very easy to miss a ride on WhatsApp. There’s also a way of arranging and sending out invitations to riders using Strava that seems more suited to cycling. It also allows riders to indicate their attendance. Perhaps we should discuss this further and decide on which ONE of the three methods we should use. 

Attending Rides 

It would be nice if members indicated their intention to join a ride on the Facebook event page. This would help the leaders. If there were more than say 8 riders then efforts could be made to find more leaders, as this would make for safer rides. 
Rides list
Links to the online Rides List will be provided on the following pages, however we are also proposing that all ride lists can also be emailed out to all members, which will allow us to engage those without links to social media. There have also been discussions surrounding the use of the various WhatsApp groups. Whilst this is a fantastic communication tool. We are finding that a lot of members are using this are a social chat room. This means that some members are having to spend a lot of time trying to find specific information. 
Below is where all our ride data can be found, by using the links. 

South Bucks CTC Website 

Cycling UK Aylesbury CTC group page

Aylesbury CTC website
Aylesbury CTC Facebook Group.
Link to online Rides List
Ride Leaders
We really need more members to volunteer to lead rides. Currently, it is being left to the same few people. It is not hard to lead a ride and there is plenty of help available, routes etc., so please can we have some more leaders?  If rides are being emailed, then this will be done via the Cycling UK mail server to ensure GDPR compliance. 
Easy Pace and Newcomer rides report
I took on the role of co-ordinator for the Easy Pace rides at the last AGM with the help and support of Ben. 
We decided from the start that we would run an alternating ride programme of Newcomer and Easy Pace rides, so that we can offer rides to a wide range of people and abilities. Previously the Newcomers had been a summer project which required a lot of work to set up and lasted only a couple of months, by alternating the rides the Newcomers is now a regular fixture.

As a club I think that we should be as inclusive as possible and encourage new riders to the pleasures and benefits of this activity. To do this we need to have groups that are suitable for riders that just want to get out on their bikes, may never be fast or long distance and may not want to. It is very easy to put people off cycling if the group is too fast for them, so it is important that these two groups are run with this in mind.

The bonus to rotating the rides is that anyone who finds they can and want to do more and may find the Newcomers too slow, can on that week give the Step Up a try, as has begun to happen. Of course, this requires that the Step Up is not too big a step and I know that Philip has been trying to keep the group to a pace that new people can try. This benefits our NC/EP groups as we don’t want to find our pace inadvertently rising too much when faster riders might be better matched to the next group along.

We restarted the rides in June 2022 and sent a press release to the Bucks Herald, Wendover Times and Aylesbury Town Matters including a group photo. The result was a great article in each publication which attracted a very positive response and led to a good number of new riders, quite a few who ride regularly with us still. 

Numbers have been a revelation with up to 20 people on a ride some weeks and whilst tailing off towards winter, we have still had some great turnouts. It’s also good to see a good balance of female and male riders. The social side of our rides has also been important to us, and such a varied group of people brings interest and great fun to our rides and tea breaks.

As a result of the numbers, we have increased leaders to two each ride as we regularly have to split the groups and it has been great to get so much support from people preparing to lead. In many ways our group has developed into a team, and it’s been a pleasure to be involved. I haven’t put any more publicity out as we haven’t needed it, but assuming we change our name to Aylesbury Cycling UK, which I believe makes more sense to us, I will send something out to the local papers, so people are aware of the change and maybe pick up a few new riders for the season.

Finally, there is great scope for extra activities in our club, we could run a Bike Revival group to draw people in as part of the CUK national scheme, develop summer evening rides, liaise with the local Breeze group which encourages more women to ride etc. But as a club we need to work more as a team to develop and run such projects. This could be very rewarding and enjoyable, would anyone like to get involved??

Many thanks for the support I have received this last year, especially from Ben with our invaluable liquid discussions and to Peter Nettle. Also retrospective thanks to Gloria who previously championed our rides which led to where we are today.

Jeremy Scothern.

10-04-2023

Aylesbury CTC Accounts
These have been prepared by Nick Vere-White and were circulated prior to our AGM. The accounts have now been formally submitted to the CTC. No questions nor concerns were raised at the AGM.
The ‘Big bike Revival’
As Peter Robinson mentioned in his opening of the meeting. The Big Bike revival is something that is of interest to Cycling UK and something that we as a committee are looking into over the coming year. This is something that Jeremy Scothern and Ben Parry have been discussing and how we as a group could approach such a project. Initially we would be looking for members that could form a ‘Sub Committee’ so that we can investigate and implement such a programme across Aylesbury. Please find below a hyperlink to the Big Bike revival on the Cycling UK webpage, which will give you a greater insight to this project. Should anyone wish to become part of the sub committee to support this, please do contact us for more information. 
www.cyclinguk.org/bigbikerevival
Motion for Group name Change

In 2012 the Cyclists’ Touring Club converted from a club to a charity changing its name to Cycling UK in 2016. We have always remained under the original club’s name of ‘Aylesbury CTC’, and this name has been widely used across our social media platforms and historic marketing to promote the club. In recent months we have adopted ‘Cycling UK’ into our messaging to members both existing and new. It is fair to say that using both names has caused a little confusion. So, after careful consideration we as a committee have agreed to forward a motion that we adopt the new club’s name of Aylesbury Cycling UK. We have notified Tom Page at Cycling UK of our proposed motion, to which he is very enthusiastic. 

The motion has been passed unanimously at the AGM. 
Equality, Diversity and Safeguarding

As a club we have a responsibility to all our members ensuring Equality, Diversity and Safeguarding. This is a very broad subject. So, to allow us to demonstrate our obligations. Please see below the statement in intent from Cycling UK along with links to the subject matter on their website. 
Cycling UK is fully committed to the principles of equality of opportunity and is responsible for ensuring that no job applicant, trustee, employee, volunteer or member receives less favourable treatment on the grounds of the ‘protected characteristics’ under the Equality Act 2010:
www.cyclinguk.org/equality-diversity-policy
Safeguarding

Many cycling groups and clubs are unsure about inviting young people and adults at risk to go out on rides with them. Cycling UK's Safeguarding policies are designed to put ride and event organisers' minds at rest, so that young people and adults at risk can enjoy the pleasures of cycling
www.cyclinguk.org/article/legal-guide/safeguarding
Election of Officers

Our officers have agreed to stand again, and we hope you will express your support to re-elect them

Chairman – Peter Robinson seconded Neil Dury
Treasurer – Nick Vere-White – Seconded by Peter Robinson
Rides Secretary – Philip Baronius – Seconded by Ben Parry
Club Secretary – Ben Parry – Seconded by Jeremy Scothern
Easy Pace Rides coordinator(s) – Ben Parry and Jeremy Scothern – Seconded by Peter Robinson

Step Up Rides coordinator - vacancy
Moderate Rides coordinator - vacancy
Safeguarding Officer - vacancy
Any other business.

We will be looking at producing a programme for evening rides once we are into lighter evenings, so please watch out for updates in regards to this.
Meeting closed at 21:15.
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